Sabden and Whalley Medical Group

Minutes of the Practice patient participation group meeting 

held at whalley medical centre on the 3 JULY 2018 at 6.30pm

Present

Pauline Stewart

Annette Cooper

Katie Read

Christine Bullamore
Margaret Harrison

Margaret Boden

Stephen Finn

Susan Lockett

Maureen Sadler

Dorothy Dawes

Nick Maclean

Jan Maclean
Apologies for absence

Apologies of absence were received from Vera Pearson, June Brown, Janine Telfer, Denis Teulon, Marion Teulon and Mel Diack.


Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to all members of the Patient Participation Group and were passed as correct.  
outstanding actions

Pauline had now met with the Diabetes UK Group to discuss the aims and benefits of a Patient Participation Group.

INTRODUCTION TO NEW PRACTICE MANAGER – ANNETTE COOPER
Annette introduced herself to the group.  She had started at the Practice at the beginning of June 2018 and would be shadowing Pauline until her retirement at the end of August 2018.  
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP – TERMS OF REFERENCE
Following a discussion it was decided that the following amendments would be made to the Terms of Reference,
· It would be clarified that the group was not a forum for personal complaints.

· To aim to be representative of the Practice population.
· To be a resource for the Practice and support the implementation of future developments. 

· The group meetings would only be on Tuesday evenings.

· To introduce an annual locality meeting with the Patient Participation Groups from Castle Medical Centre and Pendleside Medical Practice.

· References to ELPCT would be changed to ELCCG.

· To increase the attendance from the GPs at the meetings.

The new Terms of Reference would be drawn up and distributed for approval at the next meeting.
SUGGESTIONS FOR IMPROVEMENTS/DEVELOPMENTS AT THE PRACTICE
Pauline had asked the group for their ideas prior to the meeting.  Pauline had also asked Practice staff for their ideas.  The following were decided,
1. The Practice would like to make the reception area more welcoming. 

· One suggestion was to offer local artists the opportunity to display their work

2. The Practice would like to stop taking prescription requests from the chemist.

· The Practice would need to look at staffing levels before implementing this

· The Practice would need to increase online prescription users to reduce demand on the telephone line
3. The Practice would like to introduce a patient call board at Sabden Surgery.

· The Practice would need to investigate the costs involved with this

4. The Practice would like to promote use of the Practice website

· It was suggested that a more prominent display could be made in the waiting room with details of services/information available on the Practice website
It was also suggested that the Practice could look at fining patients who miss appointments as this is a frustrating problem for both the Practice and patients.  On reflection however this would not be practical and would be a time consuming process.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

It was proposed that changing the location of the Suggestions Box on a monthly basis may encourage more patients to leave comments and Pauline agreed that this was feasible. 

Stephen Finn reported that he was taken part in the Audiology Steering Group and would feedback any relevant information to the group.

Susan Lockett asked if there had been any complaints made since the Practice had introduced the Care Navigation process.  Pauline reported that it had been well accepted by patients and put this down to the Practice taking a gentle approach to introducing the template. 
The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday 13 November 2018 at 6.30pm.  

